ARMADA MUSIC BOOSTERS E-BOARD

MEETING MINUTES
January 10, 2012        

Present:   
Maria Cefali, Chris Hess, Sharon Knust, Steve Loveday, Wendy Pado, 

Debbie Sheridan, Keenan Thomason
Guests:
Jean Persely (Uniform Committee), Cheri Benoit, Judy Goral
Next Meeting:  February 7, 2012 (E-Board 6:30 pm, Parent Meeting 7:30 pm), MS Band Room

Treasurer’s Report:  Sharon presented the 1/10/11 Report.  Current General Fund Balance:  $8,500.89.  Current Student Account Balances:  $12,497.61.  

NEW BUSINESS:

Little Caesar’s Pizza Fundraiser:  Wendy presented the dates for the annual pizza fundraiser.  The sale will start on 1/17/12 and end on 2/10/12.  Delivery will be on 2/17/12 at 1:30 pm.  Pick up time will be 2:30 pm to 7 pm.  Wendy to coordinate volunteers to help unload the truck and to assist with pick up.  
Uniform Fundraising Support:  Uniform committee inquired if the music boosters can assist with the fundraising of the uniforms.  The recommendation was made to review the account balance after all school/business expenses have been paid to determine the level of support.  Tentative support is $300.00 up to a max of $600.00.  
Holly Days Review:  Ashley Cefali and Sarah Sheridan played at the Holly Days and were whisked up on stage to perform.  They earned $20.00 from the enthusiastic audience.

CMU Jazz Trip:  Steve confirmed that the jazz festival is confirmed for Feb 10th and 11th.  Steve is working on hotel accommodations.  Steve is working with the jazz students on the colorful shirts and possibly black ties.  The shirts and ties are reasonable and shipping is quick.
Current Projects:

Marshall Music:  6th grade musician drive:  Marshall Music will be hosting a music campaign day on 2/24/12 for 5th grade students who are interested in joining band in 6th grade.  The event will include high school musicians showcasing the variety of musical instruments and answering any questions the kids may have.  Marshall Music will be back on 2/27/12 through 3/09/12 to fit the students with their new instruments.  A musical aptitude test will be given as a means to assist students in potential instrument placement.   
Holiday Concerts Raffle Results:   1 wreath for choir concert:  47.00.  2 wreaths for MS concert:  99.00.  3 wreaths for HS concert:  124.00.  Total raffle sales:  $210.00.  Maria will purchase 6 wreaths from the proceeds for next year.  We’d like to thank Maria Cefali and Joanne Reuter for making the beautiful wreaths.  Item closed.
MS – Chamber Festival:  1/14/12 – Rochester High School.  There are 17 events for 7th & 8th grade.

HS Solo / Ensemble:  1/28/12 – Rochester High School.  There are 20 events for the HS.
Black Sock/Bow Tie Reimbursement:  A total of 21 pairs of socks were sold at $3.00 per pair.  A total of 23 bow ties were sold at $5.00 each.  A total of $73.00 in cash was given to Sharon for deposit and the remaining balances were taken from student accounts.  A total of (5) students have remaining balances totaling $20.00.  The list will be given to the instructors.  If necessary invoices will be sent to the students household for reimbursement.
Dinner Dance:  Date Set. 4/13/12.   Event is set for the Krause Elementary School.  Achatz is holding buffet cost of $8.25 per plate. We will order same buffet meal.  Event will be after Easter therefore no worries of meatless dishes.  Quote for linens from Romeo Rental (Brent 586.336.1848) $8.50 each 90” round choice of 48 solid colors.  Need 1 week notice and can pick them up the day before and return the day after or by the following Monday.  Tables will seat 8.  A total of 22 tables will be set up.  Boosters to purchase beverages: pop and water.  Debbie and Chris will co-chair event, and Marie will coordinate basket raffles.  Noreen has been contacted and we have permission to use sink area to clean utensils and clean tables.  Virtual tickets will go on sale during the month of March.  
Orchestra Uniform:  1/10/12:  Kids looked great in their new clothing.  Steve is still trying to collect from a few students.  Black dress shirt with white silk ties, black slacks, socks, shoes.  Steve will order one of each size dress shirt then get the rest ordered in time for holiday concert.
Choir Uniforms:  MS uniforms.  Current dresses are unusable.  The dress code for the group will be black pants and a solid color shirt of the student’s choice.  No update.
HS Concert Uniforms:  HS will wear tuxedo shirt/bow ties, black pants, black socks, black shoes.  Students can wear their own black pants or wear the school owned black pants.  Steve would like to use the school-owned concert uniforms for festival.  Chris and Debbie to determine if there are enough for all students and fit remaining students.  
Marching Band Uniforms:  1/10/12 Update:  Steve announced that the band received a $3,000 grant from the Armada Education Foundation.  This is the largest amount given to any organization.  Jean will apply to the Four County grant to apply for April 2012 cycle and we will have the response at the end of April.  Jean has several additional grants to apply to in the coming months.  Steve has received updated quotes and feels that his suppliers will be very competitive.  Jean reported that current contributions received are $4,820.00.  Total profits are:  $7466.40.  Expenses:  $1,505.01.  The group is sponsoring a candy fundraiser January 11 – 25th through Lindor Truffles and fine chocolates.  The group is very excited about the progress of the fundraising and grateful to Jean for taking on this project and for her grant writing skills.
2012 Blood Drive:  1/10/12 Update:  Blood drive all set for 6/01/12 from 2 pm to 7 pm at HS auxiliary gym.  Maria will coordinate drive with ARC.  

Band Camp: 1/10/12:  Steve confirmed that school bus transportation will be covered by district.  To defray some costs it is best to leave school busses up at camp until departure.  We will try to find volunteers to follow bus up and spend the night and bring back bus drivers.  We will need to make same arrangements for return trip.  Hotel accommodations at camp or local hotel will be covered.  Sent in a deposit for Camp Sea-Gull in Charlevoix, MI.  Dates of camp:  7/31/12 at night…no meals first night, 8/01, 8/02, 8/03/8/04….leave camp late.  The camp administrator is easy to work with.  Algonac is going up a just prior to Armada.  Precamp 7/30 and 7/31 precamp at AHS.  Basics and freshman on Tuesday.  Pay for 4 nights.  First week of August is available and cost meets our budget.  Camp amenities include a staffed life guard, modern cabins, and camp chaperones are complimentary.  Only alumni over 20 are allowed to help during the day if pre-approved by Steve.  Only paid staff and chaperones to spend the night.  We need 3 to 4 chaperons.  Jean Persely and Ann Cioletti have volunteered.
HS 2012 Trip:  Gatlinburg:  1/10/12:  due to lack of participation the trip has been cancelled.  The trip would have been too expensive ($600.00) if we went with fewer students.   It is also too late to schedule for other location as schedules for festivals and transportation and accommodations are all booked.  Steve will work on setting up several small trips.  Checks will be refunded.  
Good Old Days Parade:  1/10/12 Update: Sharon report that there has been no progress on locating the check signer.  Sharon will take the check back to the Good Old Days committee when they start meeting and have them reissue and sign the check for $600.00.   
Booster Recruitment:  2012 – 2013 year.  Website has been updated to recruit members from HS, MS, choir, for following year.  Chris Hess will be stepping down at the end of her term as Allison will graduate.  Maria Cefali will move up to HS representative.  We are communicating the need at this time to allow job shadowing for any interested parent to assist with a smooth transition.  The boosters are also looking for choir representation for the current term and for future terms.  

PREVIOUS ITEMS NOT DISCUSSED:   
Event Coordinators:  Steve and Keenan expressed an interest in developing event coordinator duties for designated large events such as festivals, band camp, parades, etc.  Both directors indicate that they receive many emails/calls after the fact of parents offering to help.  By creating the duties, they feel it will be easier to recruit a liaison to coordinate the specific details.  

The boosters handle the remainder of the music department activities and have begun to create job instructions to ensure all duties are handled professionally.  Each booster member is responsible to create instructions for each project/program they coordinate.  A master list will be held by the booster secretary.  
Communication Methods:  Steve and Keenan indicated that the schools are going “paperless” and requesting that all departments reduce the amount of paper used for memos, forms, etc.  Both will continue to refer students/parents to the website for up-to-date information relating to the music department.  This is the official site of the music department and was created with the parents in mind to provide them with all of the information necessary to keep current on events.   
Steve indicated that the HS will be participating in a new communication method – Google Apps, which will allow teachers to communicate with all students, selected students, parents, etc. to inform them of important dates, tests, etc.  Hopefully this new option can be used to pass along information immediately and to direct them to the music department website for detailed information.
Interactive Booster Meetings:  11/15/11 Update:  Participation of the monthly booster meetings need to increase in order to put forth the planning required for this project. Discussion took place to consider having interactive booster meetings with specific tasks or volunteer opportunities.  General consensus is that parents would rather be participating vs. listening to group talk about upcoming events.  
Cost of Program per Student:  Discussion took place to develop a standard cost per student and fundraising ratio to enhance communication of finances of music programs.  Also touch on middle school and high school events such as trips, festivals, band camp, etc. as a means to start fund raising for future student expenses.
Kroger Rewards Cards:   Annual enrollment is required for each participant every May per the Kroger Corporate Policy.   We will communicate this each year via the website and periodic newsletters.  
Music Pride Wear:  Keenan stated some of the band kids had an interest in getting band pride wear shirts.  Wendy has a local source if there is an interest for students/parents, who is currently the source for the elementary schools pride wear.  Maybe start out with hoodies, sweatpants and maybe zip ups.  Very reasonable with her prices and gives schools an even better deal. There will be absolutely no delivery fee ever.  There is absolutely no set up fee ever, there is absolutely no minimum number of items that we need to order, she can do 1 or 100.  Price is dependent on design and number of colors.  Wendy could have available for Tiger Days.
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